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Notices 

Could we fit in any more special events over two weeks since the last newsletter?! It is certainly turning out to be a spectacular summer 

and a great opportunity to celebrate the breadth of the children’s achievements – too many to fit into this one newsletter, so please look 

at our Facebook page and YouTube channel for more information and updates on all the wonderful things your children have been getting 

up to! Our strings orchestra performed an excellent concert to the parents; a special thank you to the Friends of Chase Bridge who or-

ganised the Summer Fair and raised £5,800; the Summer Spectacular showcasing the children’s talents in the performing arts was just that 

… spectacular; the rugby squad visited Wales to play against Abercynon (our Chase Bridge Lions tour!); year 6 ‘got married’ at Ss Philip & 

James with the help of Fr David Cloake; the juniors held their sports day – well done to Griffin (green) for their win this year!; and last, 

but not least year 6 ‘ran the school’ today where all the children took on the roles of the staff which included the ‘headteacher’ Tommy 

and Antonio welcoming our local MP, Dr Vince Cable to Chase Bridge. Thank you to all the hard work of the staff, parents and 

governors who have gone beyond the call of duty to provide our children with so many opportunities – it is what makes our school such 

a special place for our children to thrive and grow socially, emotionally and academically. 

Congratulations to the following 

girls who took part in the Heathrow 

Gymnastics Club tournament recently.  

Aurelia who came first in Mini Squad, 

Jessica who came fourth for Squad 4, 

Eva who came fourth in the Girls 

Intermediate and Kenzey who came 

8th in Girls 

Elementary. 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Jawad who re-

ceived a trophy for the ‘Most Dedicated 

Player’ of the month at Skills School of 

Football. 

 

Safer roads for our children  

The Friends of Chase Bridge have started a petition on the Rich-

mond Council website in an effort to make the roads outside 

Chase Bridge safer for our children.  We would be grateful if you 

could take some time to complete this at  

https://www2.richmond.gov.uk/Account/ePetitions.aspx .   

 

Medication in school  

If your child has medication in school, please can this be collected 

from Ms Gray in Medical before the end of term. 

 

‘Meet the teacher’ meetings take place next week at 8.45am 

in the Chase Hall.  Dates are on the website and were circulated 

in the last newsletter.  We look forward to seeing you there. 

Orleans House Gallery Art Competition Results  

Congratulations to some of our Nursery children who took part 

in an Art competition with Orleans Gallery.   Maya has been 

selected as Highly Commended with her entry of the Rugby 

Ground  and Hannah, Davyd and Theo were selected as 

Commended with their entries of the Flowers, Trees and 

Running. Their work will be on display during the exhibition at 

Orleans Gallery. 

  

Illegal and Inconsiderate Parking  

Unfortunately we had an unpleasant incident outside school last 

week where a parent parked illegally and then became involved 

in a heated argument with neighbours of the school – police 

needed to be called. In addition some families have been parking 

in the private Duke of Cambridge Close (the MoD barracks next 

to the school) which is a security risk – this too is illegal and was 

a particular problem at the summer fair. Could I remind all par-

ents that illegal and inconsiderate parking outside school is un-

fair, has a negative impact on relationships within the community, 

is embarrassing for the school and is frequently dangerous for 

our children as they are being encouraged to cross at dangerous 

points in the road. In addition sometimes our children have had 

to be witness to rude and aggressive behaviour – this is unac-

ceptable and a poor role model for our children.  

In future I have asked for police and traffic wardens to be in-

volved in random checks and issue fines for anyone parking ille-

gally. I would strongly support all parents to contact the council 

about this and encourage them to take action to help prevent 

the small minority of parents in our community that persist with 

this unfair, often dangerous and illegal behaviour. Richmond 

traffic and highways contact number is 020 8744 0462 . 

https://www.facebook.com/chasebridgeprimary
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCo_bWjvEYIiqeKCv2Zirtlg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Iu1kBIZrzIY
https://www.facebook.com/chasebridgeprimary/photos/pcb.1905502289491997/1905501986158694/?type=3&theater
https://www.facebook.com/chasebridgeprimary/photos/pcb.1915154341860125/1915151291860430/?type=3&theater
https://www2.richmond.gov.uk/Account/ePetitions.aspx
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The sun shone and a wonderful time was had by all at the Family Fun Day. Children definitely enjoyed the variety of games and rides 

available especially the Nerf War on the playground.  We raised a fantastic £5,800 which is amazing and this will continue to 

be used for the benefit of our children at Chase Bridge.  Special thanks to all the Friends of Chase Bridge who have worked so 

hard before, during and after the fair. In particular I must mention Natalie Brown, Navinder Zane, Ali Hodder -Williams , Mari 

Souter, Denny Thomas, , Nicky Pitman, Carmelle Jaitly, Jenny Jenner, Rashi Manak, Debbie Dungate, Carla Viljoen, 

Caroline McCarthy, Tom, Jo Sanderson, Victoria Rowe and Sarah Parry who did a spectacular job bringing it all together 

on the day.   Thank you also to Sarah and Deacon Clements for running the bar from the White Hart. 

Summer Family Fun Day! 

 

Summer Spectacular 
Yesterday evening over 150 children performed at the Summer Spectacular at the Live Room at Twickenham.  Parents were de-

lighted and very proud of their child’s performance.  We would like to thank the many teachers who helped the children prepare 

for this event especially Miss Scott and Mrs O’Hara.  Report by Vivek (y6 Mr Ostro for the day) 

Local MP, Dr Vince Cable visits Chase Bridge 
Today we were visited by Dr Vince Cable MP for Twickenham.  Dr Cable visited met and chatted with children during an assem-

bly.   During the assembly Dr Cable answered our questions about his life as an MP.   Jessica asked “What qualities does a good 

leader need?” Tom asked “What is the hardest challenge that you have experienced as a leader?” Lily asked “What is the hardest 

challenge that you have experienced as a leader?” Callum asked “Can you name a person who has had an impact on you as a lead-

er?” All great questions! George (y3), Lara (y4), Nicole (y5) and Brandon (y6) were then presented with certificates by Dr Cable 

for their leadership qualities this year—well done! Report by Antonio and Tommy (Mr Kings for the day) 


